SALFORD CITY COUNCIL
LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL

DATE:  28TH FEBRUARY 2002
                  PART 2

(NOT FOR PUBLICATION)

--------------------------------

                 ITEM NO.



SUBJECT:   APPLICATION FOR PRIVATE HIRE

DRIVER’S LICENCE
OPERATIONAL MATTER



REPORT OF:   THE DIRECTOR OF CORPORATE SERVICES
       FOR DECISION

1.
Purpose of Report:     To request Members to consider the application

2.
Recommendations:     That the Panel decides upon the application

3.
Implications:
3.1
Resources (Finance/Staffing)
:)
Income from licence fees

3.2
Performance Review:

:)
None

3.3
Environmental:


:)
None

3.4
Equal Opportunities:

:)
None

3.5
Community Strategy

:)
None

IF YOU HAVE ANY QUERIES

PLEASE CONTACT

Mr.  M.D. Seel

0161-793-3115
NOT FOR PUBLICATION BY REASON OF PARAGRAPHS OF PART 1 OF SCHEDULE 12A OF THE LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1972

QUALITY CONTROL
Report prepared by: M.D. Seel

Reviewed by:  A.  R.  Eastwood

Corporate Services Directorate, Law and Administration Division, Salford Civic Centre, Chorley Road, Swinton, M27 5DA



APPLICATION FOR A PRIVATE HIRE DRIVERS LICENCE no. 545

Name






Address
David Leslie Kent




5 St Annes Avenue

(d.o.b 27.01.1947)




Salford








M6 5NY

The above applicant applies for a Private Hire Drivers Licence and appears before the Licensing Regulatory Panel today because of the following convictions.

Date/Court


Offence


Penalty

1) Manchester Crown
1) Attempt Murder
1) 5 yrs Imprisonment

09.10.1992                         at Common Law





2)Wounding with 
2) 3 yrs imprisonment





    Intent


    Concurrent

2) Fixed Penalty

1) Failed to Conform
2) LE Fined £40

08.03.1998                          to Traffic Indication

As can be seen the applicant was convicted in 1992 for offences of an extremely serious nature.  Although this was 8 years ago, under the Rehabilitation of Offenders Act 1974 due to the length of the custodial sentence imposed, the conviction itself is never spent.  As a result it also carries the lesser traffic offence along with it.

Members are asked to consider the application and decide whether or not they believe the applicant to be a fit and proper person to hold a Private Hire Drivers Licence.

N.B. Mr. Kent was due to appear before the Panel on 24th January 2002 but claims that his invitation letter was delivered to his neighbour and he only received it the day after the meeting.

